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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL

April 23, 2012
City of Richardson, Texas

A Regular Meeting of the City Council was held at 7:30 p.m., Monday, April 23, 2012 with a
quorum of said Council present, to-wit:

Bob Townsend Mayor
Laura Maczka Mayor Pro Tern
Mark Solomon Council member

Scott Dunn Council member

Kendal Hartley Council member
Steve Mitchell Council member

Amir Omar Council member

City staff present:

Bill Keffler City Manager
Dan Johnson Deputy City Manager
Michelle Thames Assistant City Manager Administrative Services
David Morgan Assistant City Manager Community Services
Cliff Miller Assistant City Manager Development Services
Samantha Woodmancy Management Analyst
Pamela Schmidt City Secretary
Michael Spicer Director of Development Services
Don Magner Director of Community Services
Steve Spanos Director of Capital Projects - City Engineer
Gary Beane Budget Officer
Robbie Hazelbaker Asst. Director of Parks &Recreation

1. INVOCATION - LAURA MACZKA

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: U.S. AND TEXAS FLAGS - LAURA MACZKA

3. MINUTES OF THE APRIL 9, 2012 MEETING

ACTION TAKEN: Mr. Omar moved approval of the minutes as presented; second by
Mr. Hartley and the motion was approved with a unanimous vote.

4. VISITORS. (The City Council invites citizens to address the Council on any topic not already
scheduled for Public Hearing. Prior to the meeting, please complete a "City Council Appearance Card"
and present it to the City Secretary. The time limit is five minutes per speaker.)

Representative Anqie Chen Button read and presented a State Resolution recognizing the 11
miles of bike lanes in the City of Richardson in addition to the 24 miles of multiuse trails and
plans trails. She congratulated Richardson on its designation as the Most Bike Friendly
Neighborhood for 2011 by Bike Friendly Oak Cliff.

Darrell Day, 1303 Chickasaw, representing Neighborhood Protection Alliance of Richardson
(NPAR), congratulated the Council for moving forward on the closure of the Willow Apartment
Complex. He encouraged the Council to continue improving Richardson neighborhoods. He




